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Our final weeks in South Africa before heading to 
the States for a few months have been incredibly 
productive. I’ve been enjoying Bible studies with 
five faithful men from our church, and we’re 
celebrating that 10 teenagers trusted Christ during 
our recent teen camp! 

Church attendance has been steady at around 80 
people, but what’s even more encouraging is the 
growing spiritual maturity among adults of all 
ages.   

Junior Camp kicks off today, and we’re praying 
that many of the 9-12-year-olds attending will 
decide to trust Jesus and follow Him. We’re 
expecting over 100 kids to start arriving at 3 PM.

We leave this Friday for our furlough in the 
States, where we’ll be from December 14 
to May 8. During this time, we’re excited 
to meet our new grandchildren and work 
on raising additional support. If you’d like 
us to visit your church and share about our 
ministry, please don’t hesitate to 
let me know!

Prayer Requests & Praise
• Next semester, I will be teaching a college 
class on Discipleship at Vision School of 
Mission on Tuesday mornings while I’m in 
the States. Please pray that this class will be 
a blessing and a help to the students. If you 
know anyone interested in becoming a 
missionary, Vision School of Mission is a 
great place to explore that calling. 

• We’re excited to see new people attending 
our church! Some have recently been saved, 
while others are still exploring their faith 
and haven’t yet made a profession of faith. 
Please pray that more people will come to 
Christ and grow in His Word. We are 
particularly encouraged to see older men 
and married couples joining us—something 
that has been rare in the past. 

• Please also pray for Noah Haught. He 
worked with us for a year as an intern at the 
camp and youth home and is now raising 
support to return here full-time. Pray for 
God’s provision and guidance as he 
prepares for this ministry. 

• Finally, we deeply appreciate your prayers 
for our daughter-in-law, Ashley. She is still 
facing significant health challenges, 
including blackouts and memory loss. She 
and our son Chase are seeking answers and 
hope to return to South Africa in February. 
Your continued prayers for her healing and 
their direction mean so much to us. 

• Please pray for God to raise up more 
laborers for the harvest in Africa. 

Quick Updates & Needs    
• Missionary Mike Haley from Botswana was 
our special speaker for teen camp, and his 
time with us was a great blessing. We 

rejoice that 10 teens made professions 
of faith! 
•Please pray for God’s provision for 
our current and future construction 
projects at Camp Rhino. We’re 
incredibly thankful for how He has 

used many of you to make 
this ministry possible.
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